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Coming up in 2020 
 Curiosity Week,  

 Information sessions for parents and carers around 

the new RSE (Relationships and Sex Education) 

curriculum which Camden have been developing,  

 The completion of our ARP building works,  

 Our 2020 Challenge Partner Review,  

 Visiting Tate Britain for the Y3 project,  

 Y6 Road Safety workshops, and  

 Once we have our Community Room back full time, 

resuming our parent and leadership coffee mornings.  

Attendance 

It looks like we will be ending the year with above 95% across the 

whole school with 95.20% from September—December, but let 

me break the data down for you: 

Don’t forget, we still have 4 more days of school so these 

numbers are likely to change (hopefully for the better)! I will be 

announcing the winners for the attendance prizes next week via 

tannoy. Good luck everyone! 

Children’s Birthdays 
A reminder that if you want to hand out invitations to 

parties or presents to children, this needs to happen AFTER 

SCHOOL unless every child in class is included. We want to 

make sure that children don’t feel left out. Please make sure 

you inform us in writing if you make arrangements for 

someone else to collect your child for a party! 

Reminder: Last Day of Term 19th December 2019 at 1:30PM.  

THERE IS NO AFTERSCHOOL CLUB WITH TOM. 

Children back to school Tuesday 7th January 2020 

Our last full week and last proper newsletter of 2019 - next weeks will be a retrospective of events from the year.  We have 

been blown away by the concert performances of all our children. A big well done to them and to the staff behind these great 

shows. Robin 

Builders of the future at Primrose Hill  
Year 1 spent an afternoon learning about the various different 

construction works taking place at school from the builders 

working on site. This was organised by the Site Manager, Ryan 

and afterwards the children kindly presented Ryan with a book 

containing drawings and thank you notes from each child. We 

hope we have inspired a few to think about getting involved in 

the design and construction of their built environment in the 

future!  

The children were provided with hard hats, Hi-Vis jackets and 

gloves, to get a feel of a working site experience.  

2018—2019 2019—2020 

EYFS 94.28% EYFS 93.21% 

KS1 95.74% KS1 96.95% 

KS2 95.90% KS2 95.11% 

Overall 95.72% Overall 95.20% 
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Stars of the week 

Key Dates 
Wed 18th Dec  Christmas Lunch 

Thurs 19th Dec  LAST DAY OF TERM—1:30 Finish 

Mon 6th Jan    INSET DAY 

Tues 7th Jan            First Day Spring Term 

Mon 17th to Fri 21st Feb  Half Term 

Fri 3rd April            Last Day of Spring Term 

Mon 20th April    INSET DAY 

Tues 21st April    First Day of Summer Term 

Fri 8th May   MAY DAY 

Mon 25th to Fri 29th May Half Term 

Mon 1st June     INSET DAY 

Tues 21st July     Last Day of Summer Term 

KS2 Cecil Sharp Performance 
This was a magnificent performance! Well dome to Tom, the children and staff! 

EYFS Nativity Show  
EYFS put on two energetic performances of the Christmas 

Story this week. The show was a great opportunity for them 

to develop their self-confidence, enrich their artistic skills as 

they made the set and their costumes and to learn lots about 

how families celebrate Christmas in different ways. Well done 

one and all! 

Reception Admission 
Where and how do I apply?  

Camden Council co-ordinates primary reception admissions for 

community, voluntary aided, free schools and academies.  

 To apply for a reception class place for the 2020-21 school year, 

your child must be born between 1 September 2015 and 31 

August 2016.  

 The deadline for applications is 15 January 2020. If you 

miss this date, your child is unlikely to receive an offer until after 

the first round of offers in April.  

 If you live in Camden, your application will be managed by 

Camden Council - but you can apply for schools in any borough.  

 If your address is not in Camden, apply to the local authority for 

your area.  

 You can name up to six schools in your preferences. We 

recommend that you use all your six preferences. 

 You can apply for a place at any community school, voluntary 

aided school, academy or free school  

 Camden cannot offer places at independent (private) schools. You 

must apply directly to these schools.  

Email Services 

You are all aware that we are trying to go paperless. 

Due to costing issues we will have to decrease text 

messages sent out but we have an emailing service to 

keep parents informed with the news of the school.  

With this service, we can also send parents letters about 

upcoming trips, achievements etc. 

Please make sure to give your email to the office 

to keep in touch with us.  

https://www.camden.gov.uk/primary-admissions

